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BANK DETAILS TO MAKE PAYMENTS 
 

You may prefer to pay school accounts and excursions costs through 
Direct Deposit.  The school bank account details are as follows: 

 
 Bankwest Katanning 

Account Name:  Katanning Senior High School 
BSB Number:   306-014 

Account Number:  496740-9   
 

Please ensure you add the student name to the payment details. 
The school also has EFTPOS and Credit Card payment facilities. 

KATANNING SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL 
Golf Links Road Katanning WA 6317 

Principal:  Mr Innocent Chikwama 
Deputy Principal: Mr Calvin D’Sylva 
Deputy Principal:  Ms Larissa Powell 

Manager Corporate Services: Mrs Kara Flugge 
 Program Coordinator Student Services: Mr Frank Gaudin 

Program Coordinator Student Services: Mr Graham Treloar 
 

Phone: (08) 9891 1100   
Email: katanning.shs@education.wa.edu.au  

Website:  www.katanningshs.wa.edu.au 
 

 

NEWSLETTER NO.4 
28 JUNE 2023 

An Independent Public School 

The Aboriginal Education Team at Katanning Senior High School have worked together to provide  
activities for Reconciliation Week. This colourful display can be found at our administration building.  
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Dear Families and Community Members, 
 
As the first Semester ends, it is time to take stock of our achievements as a school 
community. I have often said in my assembly messages that we have wonderful 
students, great staff, and a supportive community.  
 
It is our students who make us a great school.  
 
Our students continue to set high standards inside and outside the classroom. 
Like all individuals and organisations, there is always room for growth, but it is 
also important to recognise the many achievements students are making at 
Katanning Senior High School.  

 
You will receive your child's first-semester report on Connect next week, and many 
students should be congratulated for their excellent results.  
 
The Year 12s only have eleven more weeks before they finish high school, so I urge 
them to continue to work hard to achieve their WACE (Western Australian Certificate of 
Education). 
 

On Thursday, 20 July, we will hold parent/teacher interviews. After receiving your child’s report, I 
encourage you to book an appointment to talk with your child's teachers. This is an excellent time to find 
out what needs to be done to keep students on track at school and our teachers enjoy meeting our 
parents. 

We celebrated National Reconciliation Week and 
NAIDOC in week 9 this Term.  
 
We acknowledged and honoured our elders at 
assembly and throughout the week.  
Several activities were planned for our Elders, 
starting with morning tea in the staffroom, a 
performance group and special lunch for the 
elders on Friday.  
 
Thank you to Aunt Gabriel Hansen for the 
Welcome to Country and Mr Garry Ryder for the 
NAIDOC assembly presentation. The NAIDOC 
theme this year is 'For Our Elders'. 
 
 

On Sunday 25 June the Country Week team of 23 Students and four 
staff members will be in Perth representing the school in week 10.  
 
I am confident that the students and coaches will represent the school 
with pride and integrity. I encourage you to support and follow them on 
the Katanning Senior High School Facebook page.  
 
I want to take this opportunity to thank the parents and families that 
never fail to impress us with the constant support and zeal they exhibit in allowing students to participate 
in competitions. Finally, thank you to the Country Week Coordinator and all the coaches. 
 
I am pleased to announce that we have completed the development of our school's moral purpose after 
consultation with all staff, teaching and non-teaching and the School Board. Our Moral Purpose is:  
 
At Katanning Senior High School, we work together to enable success for all students. 
 
I wish our staff and students a restful and safe winter break, and I look forward to another great Semester 
starting for students on Monday, 17 July 2023. 
 
Innocent Chikwama — Principal 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
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Katanning Senior High School is pleased to announce an upgrade to our school communication services. News, 
Events, Notices and general messages will now be sent using the School Star app.  

Only parents and community members can access content in this secure app for iPhone and Android. We 
encourage all parents/carers to down load the School Star app today. 

IMPORTANT DATES  
Semester 1 and 2 2023 

For up to date information please visit the School Website: www.katanningshs.wa.edu.au  

 TERM 2 2023  TERM 3 2023 

26 June - 
30 June 
 
30 June  

Country Week  
 
 
Last day of Term 2 
 

 
Monday  
17 July 
 
20 July 

TERM 3 
Students commence school 
 
 
Parent teacher interviews  

Although the best of care is taken in planning school events, the above dates are subject to change without notice. We 
recommend staying up to date with information advertised in the school newsletter and on the school website. 

ADMINISTRATION 

Year 11 Children Family & Community students 
created a care package as an assessment task for 
Katanning Regional Emergency Accommodation 
Centre (KREAC), to help those in need.  

 

KREAC is a local support service who provide food 
and accommodation to the homeless and victims of 
domestic violence. The care package contained four 
different types of muffins to show our support to the 
locals.  

Ms Kylie Aggiss was a guest speaker to our students, 
and discussed the services KREAC provides the 
community.  

The students enjoyed her speech and had lots of 
questions.  

Ms Aggiss and Ms Ani Tai visited in May to receive the 
care packages produced by our thoughtful students.  

They all felt proud to be a part of this project.  

Mrs Malik, Teacher - Home Economics.  

CHILDREN AND FAMILY 
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PBIS/RAPT 

BUSH RANGER CADETS 

This term the Bush Rangers have been practicing their 
navigation skills ready for competing at the Rogaining State 
Championships on our Term 2 Camp in Week 7.  
 
Rogaining involves students working in small teams to find 
checkpoints using a map and compass.  
 
The event was held near Wellington Dam in some lovely bush 
(even though some parts were a bit wet and scratchy).  
 
We entered 3 teams and all students showed great teamwork 
and perseverance.  
 
Our Year 7 team: Dale, Jessie and Matthew (with Miss Watson) 
earnt second place in the Cadet division, behind some much 
older Air Force Cadets, and will receive their 500 point badge.  
 
Well done to everyone for a great camp, and thanks to our leaders Mrs Rachel Whitehouse, Mr Jong Ly and Mrs 
Jane Ly. 
 
Miss Sarah Watson – Bush Rangers Unit Leader 

We recently celebrated reaching 40,000 PBIS 
Rewards Points and all staff and students were treated 
to free hot dogs.  

Thank you to a group of Year 9 students who helped 
prepare and serve the hot dogs.  
 

Students can earn PBIS Rewards Points for displaying 
our school RAPT values: Respect, Achievement, 
Perseverance and Tolerance.  
 
It is great to see lots of positive behaviour around our 
school and students being recognised for their efforts. 
Students can also choose individual rewards from our 
RAPT shop which is open twice a term.  
 
Prizes vary in points value and include sports 
equipment, stationary, art supplies, lunch containers, 
drink bottles, games, jewellery, tasty treats, vouchers 
and more.  
 
We encourage all students to continue to show their 
RAPT values and make our school a great place to be. 

Miss Sarah Watson – PBS team leader 
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HOME ECONOMICS 

This term the Year 10 Food and Fibre class have been trying different 
food from around the world.   
 
We took off on an around the world trip trying different foods the class 
prepared.  For starters we landed in India to taste Lokeya’s samosa. 
 
They were delicious and got our taste buds working ready for main 
course.  
 
For this, the next leg of our journey took us to China where we sampled 
Maddison’s Stir Fry.  
 
The vegetables were cooked to perfection and so tasty. Main course 
was not over, for our next dish we jetted across to Texas in North 
America to taste Axel, Nikita, and Bridie’s Chill Con Carne.   
 
What a great way to finish our main course. Now we were ready for 
dessert.  So off to Brazil in South America we went to sample Jessica’s 
Churros.  They were such a wonderful way to finish off our safari. 
 
Special thank you to Ms Sarip and Miss Murray for joining us on our 
journey and being our expert taste testers.  Also a very big thank you to 
Mrs Hiddlestone for all her help in the cooking and preparation of the dishes, especially Lokeya’s samosa. 

Mr Adams  - Class Teacher  
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MATHEMATICS 

The Certificate II in Automotive Vocational Preparation 
students have been busy in the Great Southern 
Trades Skills Centre, under the watchful eye of 
Instructor Andrew Gray from McIntosh and Son. 

The Year 11 and 12 students are currently working on 
the module ‘Carry out basic vehicle servicing 
operations’.  

With a variety of machines getting a service, from the 
Husqvarna lawnmower to one of the student’s cars.  
 
This sort of hands-on learning is very important for the 
students, and they have a very experienced instructor 
to learn from.  

Serena Sandwell—Teacher 

CERT II AUTOMOTIVE 

This month we welcomed Ms Muneinazvo (Faith) 
Hamunakwadi into the Mathematics learning area.  
 
Year 7 students continued to learn and solve angle 
related problems using Mathletics and Kahoot.  

 
Year 8 students investigated the relationship between 
features of circles such as circumference, area, radius, 
and diameter. 

Maths Talent Quest 
 
Dr. Evans Okan has facilitated the formal registration 
of the Mathematics learning area in a Maths Talent 
Quest, a mentoring program organised by 
Mathematical Association of Western Australia 
(MAWA) for students from Year 7 to 12.   
 
The Maths Talent Quest (MTQ) program aims to 
promote an interest in using Mathematics and 
fostering positive attitudes among students, teachers, 
and parents.  
 
As a pilot program in KSHS, six Year 9 students have 
indicated their interest in the program. Our expectation 
is to commence mentoring these students at the start 
of term 3 to adequately prepare them for competitions 
throughout.  
 
Dr Evans Okan - Mathematics Department  
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CAREER PRACTITIONER 

On Thursday 18 May, 65 students from year 10, 11 and 12 attended the Perth Career Expo at the Perth 
Convention and Exhibition Centre.  
 
It is a major event with all the Universities, Training Centres, Defence Recruitment, Police Academy, and many 
more vendors offering a huge array of pathways for our students to consider. 
 
There were many other schools present too, our students stood out with their uniform and their professional 
conduct. Every vendor I visited informed me of our students’ positive attitude and good behaviour.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Year 9 Career Taster Program (CTP) 
 
Year 9 Cohort are currently under-taking the study unit: Early Career Discovery, during Advocacy. 
 
This is an opportunity for our students to start thinking about the world of work, making connections between 
education and post-school prospects.  
 
The WA government have set up and online portal for parents to explore further about the CTP program. 
 
www.careertasterportal.jobsandskills.wa.gov.au 
 
Ms Van Den Rtyd  - Career Practitioner  

http://www.careertasterportal.jobsandskills.wa.gov.au
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Our talented Year 7 class have been exploring the different styles of drawing 
using charcoal and chalk. 
 
Drawing animal skeletons, small objects, and other items, students have 
developed an array of skills sets that are at a high standard and very dynamic to 
view.  
 
Ms Van Den Rydt 
Classroom Teacher  

ART 

SURF ONLINE SAFE INCURSION  

 

Thank you to the Shire of Katanning and Katanning Regional Emergency Accommodation Centre (KREAC), in 
collaboration with Katanning Police, who organised Paul Litherland, founder of Surf Online Safe and 2022 WA 
Australian of the Year, to visit Katanning Senior High School on Tuesday, 13 June to conduct a Cyber Safety 
presentation to students.  
 
Paul spoke about the risks of the internet and how students can protect themselves online. Paul is considered 
one of Australia’s leading educators in Internet Awareness.  
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CLONTARF 

With Term 2 almost done and dusted we have heaps of fun things to write about from up 
at Clontarf. 
 
Our senior students headed to our Employment Forum in Bunbury.  
 
They had the chance to meet with partners for mock interviews and to learn a bit about 
their companies.  
 
The boys met with companies like Fulton Hogan, Big W, Rio Tinto and Tronox. The boys 
got a lot out of the day which was great! 
 
The Year 7 and 8 students went to Woolworths for a work site visit. Store manager Alex 
took the boys around and showed them behind the scenes of Woolworths.  
 

In Week 8, a selection of Year 7, 8 and 9 students went to a basketball carnival in Bunbury. The camp was over 
3 days and included a heap of different activities.  
 
Day 1 was Community Volunteering at the country club followed by mini golf, fishing and a quiz night.  
 
Day 2 was the basketball carnival. Katanning tried really hard and had teams in both divisions.  
 
Day 3 we had a morning training session and a morning of lawn bowls before heading home.  
 
We hope everyone has a safe and happy holidays ready for Term 3.  

Scott Thomson—Clontarf Director  
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NAIDOC WEEK 

At Katanning Senior High School, we celebrate 
NAIDOC week in Week 9 of Term 2. 
 
The Aboriginal Education Team has been very busy 
this term, planning and organising events for the week. 
We kicked off NAIDOC week with an assembly on 

Monday 19 of June, which included special quest 
speaker Mr Garry Ryder, addressing the school. He 
spoke about NAIDOC history and the meaning behind 
the Aboriginal Flag. 

At the end of the assembly, Bibbulman Koorda, a 
Noongar performance group run by local Noongar 
boys entertained our school with some of their 
amazing talent. They even invited some students to 
dance with them, which was a highlight for the day. 

 

Thursday 22 June was a day for our Indigenous 
students to listen to our elders, sitting around a fire and 
yarning whilst enjoying some food.  
 
Friday 23 June, the Aboriginal Education Team started 
first thing in the morning, cooking kangaroo stews, 
making dampers and setting up for our luncheon and 
activities in the lower quad.  
 

During lunch and period five, students, staff and 
guests were able to enjoy a lunch and participate in 
activities with the help of external organisations. We 
had rock paintings, face paintings, canvases, sports, 
and games.  
 
The theme this year was “FOR OUR ELDERS”. Our 
team along with the help of Mrs Wendy Allen set up 
the library as a restaurant vibe for our elders to sit and 
eat food whilst yarning amongst each other.  
After they were done, they joined in activities with our 
students.  

 
Throughout the week our students have had the 
chance to learn more about NAIDOC week, attending 
advocacy classes with handbooks on NAIDOC history 
which included some prizes as well.  
 
Although it was a cold week, I can say 2023 NAIDOC 
week was a huge success. A week filled with fun and 
educational activities, most importantly, caring for the 
people we love most, our elders.  
 
Thank you to everyone who was involved, we all look 
forward to making next years NAIDOC week as great 
as this one. 

Teana McRoberts— AIEO  
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SCIENCE 

This month we are previewing the progress we are making in the new STEM (Science, Technology, 
Mathematics and Engineering) Makerspace in Room 24.  
 
Thanks to a generous government grant we have been able to transform the room into a ‘Science meets Design 
& Technology’ interactive learning space.  
 
With the passion and leadership of Science Teacher Mrs Rachel Whitehouse, the drive of Curriculum Area 
Leader Miss Sarah Watson and the Corporate Services Manager Mrs Kara Flugge we now have a 21st Century 
facility that will allow our students to use...  

critical thinking to analyse and solve 

problems and design creative solutions. 
 
Miss Watson’s and Mrs Whitehouse’s vision has seen them plan some exciting projects and purchase some 
amazing equipment like Lego robotics, Micro bits, hand tools, electronic circuitry, 3D printers, laser cutter, 
soldering station to name a few.  
 
They have planned exciting projects such as making rubber band powered cars in Year 7 and designing 
conveyor belt systems in Year 8. 
 
The Year 7 students designed a rubber band powered car using CAD (Computer Assisted Design) software on 
computers in the graphics room, the staff used the laser cutter to produce the components of the model pieces 
from wood. Then each student assembled their car and tested their design.  
 
Miss Watson holds the finished ‘car’, the laser cutter and Mrs Whitehouse holds the cut out ‘flat pack panel’ used 
to assemble the ‘car’. 
 
We acknowledge the involvement of the D&T team in allowing us free access to the Graphics room when 
required and Ms Heather Van Den Rydt for her in -servicing the Science team on the use of CAD software and 
the design process. 
   
There are still some finishing touches to make but the Year 7 and 8 students have been enjoying their ‘maker 
space’ for the last few weeks as we unpack and organise tools and materials and implement rules and protocols. 
 
With the Year 7 and 8 students learning safe practices and the design process we are sure we will be able to 
expand the STEM program to encompass Years 7 – 10 in 2024. 
 
Science Learning Team 
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WORKPLACE LEARNING 

The first round of Workplace Learning for 2023 is now complete. Our students were spread across eleven 
employers in seven different industries. This program couldn't run without the continued support of local 
businesses.  

 
Tiana thoroughly enjoyed her placement at Katanning Primary School, which has reaffirmed her goal of working 
in the education sector. Tiana liked being able to help students to learn.  
 
Michaela spent time in both Dome and the Premier  Mill Hotel, experiencing many facets of the business. Taking 
food to customers is what Michaela found most enjoyable.  

 
 
 
 

 
Leroy was introduced to many aspects of the mechanical industry whilst at Claas Harvest Centre. A highlight 
was preparing new headers for delivery.  
 
Evelyn is undertaking a Certificate III in Early Childhood Education and Care. She loved being able to put what 
she has learned into practice and is looking forward to her next placement.   
 
Declan enjoyed undertaking many varied tasks while on his placement. He particularly enjoyed the hands-on 
aspect of the industry and mastering new skills.  
 
Sarah Smithies 
Workplace Learning Coordinator  
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Thursday was “Anything But a School Bag Day” which saw students use their imagination and bring a great 
variety of alternatives to their usual backpacks. SLG provided some winter warmth with their hot chocolate 
fundraiser at lunchtime. 
 
A big thank you to Woolworths Katanning for the generous donation towards the fundraiser for suppling all the 
ingredients for the day.  

STUDENT LEADERSHIP GROUP  
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SCHOOL NURSE 

Internet Safety: Teenagers 
 
Why internet safety matters for teenagers 
 
Teenagers use digital technology for everyday activities like keeping in touch with friends on social media, 
relaxing and doing schoolwork.  
 
They also go online to look for support for physical or mental health problems and sometimes to experiment with 
ways of expressing themselves. 
 
Because they’re online so much without adult supervision, teenagers need to be able to identify acceptable 
and unacceptable online content independently.  
 
They also need to know how to behave respectfully online and avoid online risks. 
 
Talking about online content 
 
Talking openly about your own social media and internet use and encouraging your child to do the same is 
important. It helps your child feel they can talk to you if they have a bad online experience. 
 
Talking about trends, online hoaxes and misinformation will help your child to develop the ability to tell 
whether an app, post or website has good-quality information.  
 
You and your child can find out how to recognise, avoid and report scams on Scamwatch.  
 
You can also use the ABC’s Fact Check to check the accuracy of claims by politicians, public figures, advocacy 
groups and institutions. 
 
For further information on internet safety for children and young people visit raisingchildren.net.au. 

Sharon Muir— School Nurse 

 

https://www.abc.net.au/news/factcheck/
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COMMUNITY NEWS 


